
 

 

Newsletter Term 1 Week 2  

Dates for the Diary 
THURSDAY  

4TH FEBRUARY 2021   
 

Primary swimming carnival 

Tuesday 9th February   
 

Governing Council Meeting 

Monday 8th February 7:30pm   
 

Secondary parent information 

evening  

Years 78A & 78B—6:30pm 

Years 9 & 10—6:50pm 

Wednesday 10th February   
 

Secondary swimming carnival 

Friday 12th February   
 

  MNSEC swimming carnival 

Tuesday 16th February 5pm  
 

Year 8 camp 

Wed 17th—Friday 19th 

February     
 

Sapsasa Swimming Carnival 

Adelaide  

Friday 26th February     
  

BCDS Sports Day  

Friday 5th March   
 

Adelaide Cup Holiday 

Monday 8th March   
 

MNSEC Athletics Years 6-12 

Tuesday 16th March     
 

National Ride to School Day  

Friday 19th March     
 

National Day against Bullying 

and Violence  

Friday 19th March     

  

Principal News 

Hello Parents and Carers, 
 

COVID Safe Check-in  
Our QR code has now been allocated to our school. You will now 
see these at every entry point to the school. 
 

All adults (including staff and parents) entering the site must check
-in by scanning the QR code or completing the paper recording log. 
 

Students do not need to check-in. Their attendance is recorded 
digitally and kept on file every day. This information can be readily 
made available to SA Health for contact-tracing purposes. 
 

Please note the COVID Safe Check-in is purely for SA Health contact-tracing purposes and 
doesn’t replace your normal visitor sign-in process.  
 

All guests should continue to sign in at the front office on arrival. 
 

Primary SRC Reps 
All the primary students (R-6) participated 
in the SRC election yesterday. 8 of our 
students spoke extremely well about why 
they felt they would be a good SRC 
candidate for 2021. It was obvious that 
every single one of them had given this a 
lot of thought and consideration. 
 

One of the common themes was 
reference given to our 4 school values: 

Responsibility, Respect, Resilience and Integrity. Some of them spoke about ways in which 
the school could improve, including student-grievance procedures, and how student voice 
could be better heard. 
 

All primary students had a vote and it was made very clear that this was not a popularity 
contest, but to vote for the candidates who they thought could represent them best. 
 

This year’s Primary SRC leaders, as elected by the R-6 students, are (from L-R) Olivia 
Roocke, Jemma Groves, Henley Smith and Bernie Sun-Dudley. Congratulations to you 
all. These leaders visited the classrooms so all our primary students could put ‘faces to 
names’ and they could give them a clap for their success.  
 

The leaders then met briefly with me. Already they have shared some bright ideas about 

how to improve their Primary Assembly. They decided that rather than split the role from 

one semester to the next, they would share the role for the year. They were very 

impressed with a suggestion from one of the other candidates and hope to consult with 

that person about how student voice may be improved. They would love the other 4 

candidates to feel that they too can co-lead and co-organise some of the major events this 

year. They also felt that their voice could be seen through the newsletter as well. As 

students mature, we gradually release responsibility to them. I am extremely confident 

that our SRC Leaders will embrace the challenges that lie ahead.  



 

 

Principal News (cont) 
 

They are already thinking like leaders.  As Parents/carers you can expect to see their contributions to this newsletter in 
the upcoming weeks. 
Well done team! 
 

Hope you all have a great week, 
Peter Blackburn | Principal  
 

Kindy News  
Dear Families,   

The Kindy children have been settling well 

into Kindy over the last week. It’s been 

great hearing how excited the bus kids are 

getting to catch the bus on their own. This 

week we have taken part in swimming with 

the school kids. It’s been great fun. An add-

ed bonus has been getting to have a play 

on the playground on the way back.  

This week, we have also been reading the 

story Elmer the Elephant with the children. 

Together, we have been investigating con-

cepts in the book, such as camouflage, col-

ours and patterns.    

From The team at Booleroo Kindy and Rural Care  

 

 

Senior School News 
 

 Congratulations to our Class of 2020! 
 

 

Although meeting with different challenges throughout the year, it was exciting to see members of the Class of 2020 
work steadily towards their goals in pursuing a range of different career options.  The diversity of pathways chosen by 
groups of students is always interesting and this year is no exception.  We will miss the class as we shared a lot of 
laughs throughout the year, and greatly enjoyed their company. 
 

 The class certainly had some reasons to celebrate with 100% of all results achieved above the passing grade of C-. 

 All students who applied for a university pathway received an offer to study in 2021 and a number of students 
are continuing or commencing apprenticeships/vocational pathways or have employment. 

 

 Congratulations to our school dux, Sonia Zanker, who achieved an ATAR of 97.00 with A+ results in General 
Mathematics and Research Project. 

 

 An excellent 31.25% of results were in the ‘A’ band and 43.75% were in the ‘B’ band which enabled us to 
achieve our target of a B+ average for all Stage 2 results in 2020. 

 

We are so proud of this class and our best wishes go with the students as they embark on the next stage of their lives.  
From time to time, we hope to see them and catch up on their news.  It has been a privilege to work with them as they 
have progressed through their primary and secondary schooling. 

 

Kathy Kupke 
Senior School Coordinator 
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SOUTHERN FLINDERS NETBALL CLUB: 

2021 REGISTRATION NIGHT AND TRIALS,  STARTING THURSDAY 25th February at the 
Laura Tennis Courts 

I and J Grade: 4:30 PM, (all players in yrs 6 and 7), G and H grade:  5:30 PM, (all players yrs 8 
to 12 secondary school), SENIORS: 6:30 PM 

 


